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Effective immediately all information for newsletter must be sent to 
the following     lions25f@gmail.com    Deadline is 20th of each 
month.  All information must be send to PDG Jack Salsbery  
dosalsbery@att.net for review he will forward them to the newsletter 
editor. 

DG John Brown  “Years of Service” 
 
 As I travel to clubs on my Official Governors Visits I have the honor of recogniz-
ing Lions who have reached service milestones in Lionism.  We start by recogniz-
ing those individuals who have served a minimum of 10 years and the longest serv-
ing has been 65 years.    Each Lion is presented with a letter from International 
President Yamada and a Milestone Chevron to be worn on their Lapel.  Dr. Ya-
mada in his letter asks all Lions to celebrate, commemorate and reflect upon the 
anniversaries celebrated by our fellow members and the contributions they have 
made to promoting dignity, harmony and humanity in the their communities.  I say 
job well done Lions! 
 
  I want to give a special thanks to the Connersville Lions Club for hosting the Fall 
Cabinet Meeting at the John H. Miller Building in Connersville. It takes a special 
club to host one of these events and to make it run smoothly and Connersville 
stepped up when I asked for help and for that I will always be grateful!    Our MD 
25 Indiana Lions Conference will be held in Plainfield on November 6 and 7.  Be 
sure to look in the latest edition of the Hoosier Lion for registration details.  This is 
always a great opportunity to learn more about Lionism with many  seminars and 
educational events being presented and a great chance to meet and learn from Li-
ons throughout Indiana!  The Osgood Lions Club will be hosting our Winter Cabi-
net Meeting on January 30, 2016 so be sure to mark your calendars.  We will have 
more details on this meeting in our next District Newsletter.   March 12, 2016 is 
the date of our District 25F Convention and it will be held at the Indianapolis 
Colts Pavilion in Indianapolis.  Our Indiana Lions State Convention is being held 
in Shipshewana, Indiana on April 22-24.   This will be attended by our Interna-
tional President Yamada.  Indiana is one of the few states in Lionism that the Inter-
national President comes to on an annual basis.  Let’s give him a warm Hoosier 
welcome and show him our Lion Pride! 
 
  November starts the Holiday Season and Thanksgiving is one of my favorite 
Holidays!  I have much to be thankful for with my own family, and the family of 
Lions in District 25F.   I have been touched by the great generosity shown by the 
Lions of District 25F as I have made my Official Visits and for that I give a grateful 
thank you!   As always let me know if I can be of help to your club by contacting 
me at jebrown1234@comcast.net    WE SERVE    DG  John Brown 
 



2VDG Melissa Baker  

We are in the season for thanks and remembering all who are dear to us.  I may not have met you yet, but I thank you 
for being a Lion, serving your club, your community, and caring ‘outside the borders”. 
 
“Thank You’s” are always needed. Here is a small note that I saw on;ine. Something to think about as we give thanks 
for everyone in our lives. 

I’m the one you asked to join your organization. I’m the one who paid the dues to join. I’m the one who 
stood up in front of you and promised to be faithful and loyal. 
 
I’m the one who came to your meetings and no one paid any attention to. I tried several times to be friendly 
to some of the members, but they all had their own buddies they talked to and set next to. 
 
I sat down several times but no paid any attention to me. I hoped very much that somebody would have 
asked me to take part in a fundraising project or something, but no one saw my efforts when I volunteered. 
 
I missed a few meeting after joining because I was sick and couldn’t be there. No one asked me at the next 
meeting where I had been. I guess it didn’t matter very much to others whether I was there or not. 
 
The next meeting I decided to stay at home and watch TV. The following meeting I attended, no one asked 
where I was when the last meeting was held. You might say that I’m a good person who holds a responsible 
job, loves the community and our country. 
 
You know who I am? 
 
I’m the one who never came back! 
 

1st VDG Wayne Karanovich 

November already?  Where has the time gone ? What have I accomplished this last month? 
Have the things that I have spent my time doing make a difference in my community, city, 
state, country or world?  Our motto “we serve” say it all.  That is why I am a lion and hope it is 
the reason you are also.  I visited the Williamsburg club to honor a lion who has been serving 
for 50 years.  I told him that I was just 4 yeas old when he joined Lions Club.  50 years of serv-
ing  is  an accomplishment that I am afraid that I will never make as I was 45 when I joined my 
club here is Richmond.  I noted that all we gave this Lion was a small  chevron to put on his 
pin and a letter from our International President.  I thought that does not seem to be very much 
for someone who has worked so hard for Lions club.  But as I reflect on it now I know we 
don’t serve for recognition of others but just to serve our fellow man (woman) . While I at-
tended the meeting at Williamsburg they discussed giving out 3 Melvin Jones Awards. This 
club is little by standards of people but not in service .  This club has 17 members.  They were 
having a pancake breakfast for their town  and had just finished a golf tournament  to raise 
money for  their community. I am humbled every time I go visit our local Lions Club to see the 
amazing things that they do.  I am honored to serve  you as your 1VDG this year and want to 
help you in any way that I can.  Your district officers and zone leaders are here to serve you.. 
I attended training in Plainfield to help me to be an effective DG for you next year .  The GLT 

and GMT  team did an excellent job working with all seven of the future District Governors .  I 

do so enjoy getting together with my DG classmates and talk about all of our successes and  

not so successful  ventures as we prepare to serve you better .  My desire is to serve you to the 

best of my ability and make your experience in Lions Club International the best.  Look for-

ward to seeing you all soon.    Lion Wayne 
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November 2015 – DG Visitations are Underway!! 
It has been very enjoyable to go with DG John to visit our clubs.  Lion Dick and I feel very fortunate to have the 
opportunity to meet so many wonderful Lions.  All sixty-four club have been scheduled for their Official Visit!  
Thank you.  If you need to change your OV date, please contact me as soon as possible.   
 
The DG Points Contest is going well and it is easy to see that many clubs have been quite busy.   Thank you for send-
ing in your points.  Since I keep all the correspondence concerning the points, if there is a problem, I will be able to 
check and see what I did.  Please do not hesitate to let me know if you feel I do not have your correct number of 
points.  It’s only in “stone” after June 30, 2016! 
 
It’s not too late to start sending in your points… even if you haven’t sent any in yet! 
Send your DG Points Contest form to:  district25fsgetts@comcast.net 
 
Please go on-line to: MyLCI and logon to report your MMR and club activities.  There is no need to send either of 
these to me and I cannot report them for you.  If you have sent your reports to LCI by US mail, check to see if they 
have recorded it.  (I was told that if you send it by US mail, it goes into a big box and is never seen again...) 
 
Don’t forget to sign up for the (Mid Winter) Indiana Lions Conference in Plainfield,  Saturday,  November  7th in 
Plainfield.  The registration form is in the Indiana Hoosier Lion Newspaper.  We’ll be looking for you! 
Lion Sarah Getts 
Cabinet Secretary, District 25F 

New DG Newsletter editor 
 

Effective with the December 2015 District Governor Newsletter, Lion Patrick Henninger, Indianapolis-
Washington Township Lions Club, will assume the duties of editor of the District 25-F newsletter. 
 
The email address, lions25f@gmail.com will not change. The deadline of 20th of the month still applies. Club are 
limited to three (3) photos per club, per month. (This is due to the size of the newsletter). 
 
However, ALL articles, club events, photos, etc., must first be sent to me at dosalsbery@att.net. I will then, after 
review, forward them to the editor. 
 
Club secretaries are still responsible for forwarding the newsletter to their club members. 
 
Club Presidents, Secretaries, and Cabinet members will continue to receive the newsletter from Lions 25F. If you are 
one of the above, and are not getting the newsletter, please LET ME KNOW. 
 
 
I would like to thank Lion Marilyn Smith, Ben Davis Lions Club, for her many years of dedicated service to our  
District as editor of the newsletter. What used to be a 3-4 pages, snail-mailed newsletter has now grown to a 25-30 
pages of e-mailed information for all Lions. 

 
THANKS MARILYN!! 

 
 

Jack R. Salsbery, PDG 
Chairman, Public Relations 25-F 
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What has traditionally been the Mid-winter Leadership Conference held in January has been moved to November 6th 
and 7th and renamed the Lion's Leadership Conference. Please put this down on your calendar as it is one of the most 
comprehensive and cost effective Lions leadership and training opportunities being offered to all of our MD 25 mem-
bers. The registration form will be available in the upcoming week - there is the option of attending the events of both 
days or just a single day. There will be a wide variety of seminars and workshops to choose from and they have been 
selected as topics our Lions want to learn more about. 
 
I hope to see YOU there - 
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Lions: Please remember that all Lions Clubs, Districts and Multiple Districts that have annual gross receipts 
less than $50,000 and do not have to file Form 990 or 990-EZ, must file the e-Postcard (also known as 990-
N). Please note that this is an IRS requirement. 
Please refer to the following chart regarding annual filing requirements: 
  

 

  
The e-Postcard is due by the 15th day of the fifth month after the close of your tax year. Lions Clubs operate 
on a fiscal year, July 1 – June 30, and the e-Postcard will be due by November 15th each year. Please note 
that an organization cannot request an extension for filing the Form 990-N. 
  
If you do not file, you risk losing your tax-exempt status. Any Lions Club that fails to meet its annual reporting 
requirement for three consecutive years automatically loses its tax exempt status under the new law. A club 
may get reinstated if they complete an application for recognition of exemption even if they originally fell under 
a group exemption. 
  
Every Club and/or District must have an employer identification number (EIN), even if it will not have employ-
ees.  The EIN is a unique number that identifies the organization to the Internal Revenue Service.  To apply 
for an EIN, you should obtain a Form SS-4 and its Instructions from the IRS.  You may also apply for an EIN 
online, by telephone (1-800-829-4933), or by fax (fax number at the location accepting applications from your 
state).  It is important that the Clubs and Districts are using the correct EIN for their annual filing. 
  
For frequently asked questions about tax issues and regulations affecting Lions clubs and leadership, go to 
the Lions Tax FAQ. Go to www.irs.gov/eo for complete details and while you're there sign up for Exempt Or-
ganization's free email newsletter, EO Update, to receive up-to-date information posted on the charity pages 
of irs.gov. 
  
Legal Division 
Lions Clubs International 

2010 Tax Year 
(Filed in 2011 and later) 

Form to File 
  

Gross receipts normally less than $50,000 990-N 

Gross receipts greater than $50,000 and less 
than $200,000, and Total Assets less than 
$500,000 

990-EZ or 990 

Gross receipts greater than $200,000 or Total 
assets greater than $500,000 

990 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

25F Directory Change: 
 
Blue River LC President James Duerstock, p. 43   New Email address:   duerstockjs@gmail.com 
Dr. Matt Maurer, Leo contact for ISBVI, p. 58     Email address:  mmaurer@butler.edu 
Greater Greenwood Lion's Club President Pat Vehorn 's new email address is:   psv@yahoo.com 
Vevay-Switzerland President, p. 57  Wayne Daugherty 404 Dupraz Lane Vevay, IN  47043 C: 513- 310-6778 
                           H: 812-427-3489 
 
 

Club  New Member  Sponsor 

CHARLESTOWN   KEVIN P TRAUB   RONALD WISMAN  

FOUNTAIN CITY   STEVEN D CROUCH   JIM GEORGE  

FOUNTAIN CITY   DIANA S STEPHENSON  SHIRLEY SMITH 

FRANKLIN  JENNIFER A. BALTZ  BEVERLY THORPE 

FRANKLIN  CHRISTOPHER D. HARDEN   PHIL THORPE 

INDIANAPOLIS CHAPEL HILL   TONETTE ROBBINS   RONALD ROBBINS 

INDIANAPOLIS CHAPEL HILL   JOE SNYDER  IRENE SNYDER 

LIBERTY  BRUCE A. HAMILTON   JOHN CARMACK 

RICHMOND NOON  NATHAN S. BALL  DUDLEY FETZER 

RICHMOND NOON  RON COFFEY   DIANA ROBBINS 

Please remember the following Lions   

BORDEN  FRANK SAMPLE 

CLERMONT  JOSEPH R MILLER 

MADISON  MAXINE MC NEESE 

MILAN  LAMAR BROWN  
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Dear Lion,  
   

Our Centennial is a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to celebrate the storied history of Lions around the 

world. But it's also an opportunity to recognize the achievements of Lions and Lions clubs that are work-

ing to make sure that our future is even brighter.  
   

The Centennial Celebration Membership Awards give all Lions and Lions clubs an opportunity to earn lim-

ited-edition Centennial awards.  
   

Earn Silver, Gold and Diamond Level Centennial Lion Awards  
Earn Centennial Membership Awards for new members and new clubs you sponsor be-

tween now and June 30, 2018. The longer your new member or club stays active, the 

more recognition you receive.  
   

Become a Premier or World Class Centennial Lions Club  
Don't miss out on becoming a World Class Centennial Club! Clubs need to induct at least 

three new members by the end of the fiscal year to be on track to earn this distinction.  
   

Visit the Centennial Celebration Membership Awards website for details about the pro-

gram and recognition you can earn.  
Sincerely,  
   

Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada  
Your International President 
 

Invite for Impact Invite for Impact 

Your club can make a larger 

impact in your community by inviting new members to 

join you. New members can increase your service, position 

your club for ongoing success, and help you and your Lions 

earn special recognition in the Centennial Celebration 

Membership Awards.   And it all starts by asking one family 

member, friend or neighbor to join your club. Visit the Ask 

One page for tools to energize your membership efforts!    

Fight Hunger and Poverty in Januaryin Janu-
ary 

 

 

                               More than 800 million 

people live in poverty. You can help make 

a difference by organizing a special ser-

vice project in your community for the 

Worldwide Week of Service to Fight 

Hunger and Poverty on January 10-

16.   Visit the Worldwide Week of Service 

to Fight Hunger and Poverty page for 

planning resources for this special Cen-

tennial Service Challenge event. Start 

planning your project today to bring dig-

nity and hope to those who need us most. 

 



DG John Brown 2015/16 “Official Visit” List 
 
Tues.  July 14 – Connersville 
Thurs.  Aug.20- New Salem 
 
Tues. Sept. 1- Madison 
Thurs. Sept. 3 – Liberty, Brookville Area  
Wed.  Sept. 16 -Southport  
Thurs. Sept. 17 -Decatur Central 
Wed. Sept. 30-Milan, Osgood, Batesville, Versailles 
Thurs. Oct. 1 –  Beech Grove, Indy Franklin TWP, Indy Warren 
Mon. Oct. 5 -  Pike 
Mon. Oct. 12 –Indy Washington TWP  
Mon. Oct. 19 - Carthage   
 
Wed. Oct. 21 –Indy Chapel Hill 
Mon. Oct. 26 –Greensburg 
Tues. Oct. 27 - Greater Greenwood 
 
Mon.  Nov. 9 - Borden 
Tues. Nov. 10 -Shelbyville 
Thurs. Nov. 12 -Metamora 
Mon. Nov. 16 -Clermont  
Wed. Nov. 18 –Indy Downtown, Indy Center, Lawrence 
Mon. Nov. 23 - Austin, Scottsburg 
Tues. Nov. 24 –Columbus 
 
Wed. Dec. 2 -  Richmond Noon 
Thurs.  Dec. 3 - Edinburgh  
Mon.  Dec. 7- Franklin Club 
Wed. Dec. 8 - Bright  
 
Wed. Jan. 6- North Vernon 
Mon. Jan. 18- Fairland-Triton  
Tues. Jan. 19 - Aurora 
Mon. Jan. 25 - Nettle Creek, Economy, Fountain City, Williamsburg 
Tues.  Jan. 26 - Lawrenceburg 
Wed. Jan. 27 - Speedway 
 
Tues.  Feb. 2 -  Charlestown 
Thurs. Feb. 4 -  Sulphur Springs, Cadiz 
Mon. Feb. 8 - Vevay-Switzerland 
Wed. Feb. 10 - Middletown 
Mon. Feb. 15 - Greenfield 
Tues.  Feb. 16 - Everton 
Mon. Feb. 22 - Manilla  
Wed.  Feb. 24 - Charlottesville 
Thurs. Feb. 25 –Ben Davis 
 
Tues. March 1 -Morristown 
Wed.  March 2 -Jeffersonville 
Thur. March 3 -New Lisbon, Lewisville, New Castle 
Wed. March 9- Blue River 
Thurs.  March 10-Rising Sun 
Thurs. March 17-Hope  
Wed. March 23-New Palestine? 
Mon. Mar. 28- Centerville 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
Eveton 
Chicken  
Dinner 

2 3 4 5 
Chapel Hill 
Treasures Sale 

6 
Chapel Hill 
Treasures Sale 

7 

8 9 
Borden OV 

10 
Shelbyville 
OV 

11 12 
Metamora OV 

13 14 
Pike Breakfast 
 
Camp 
Wooodsmoke 
Clean Up 

15 16 
Clermont OV 

17 
Fortville 90th 

18 
Indy Down-
town,  
Indy Center,  
Lawrence OV 

19 20 21 

22 23 
Austin,  
Scottsburg 
OV 

24 
Columbus OV 

25 26 
Thanksgiving 

27 28 

29 30      

November 2015 
District 25F 

November 2015 
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Chapel Hill Lions Club 
Annual 

Christmas Treasures Sale 

 
(Presented by our Ladies) 

Santa likes to deliver lots of surprises. 
He has left us gifts and decorations for one and all. 

Mark your calendars for: 

November 5th, 6th (Thursday and Friday 
9AM to 6PM 

November 7th (Saturday) 
9AM to Noon 

Location: 240 North High School Road 

Cash or Check only 

Plenty of free parking. 
 

Come – See – Be Surprised 

See you there! 
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District Governor John Brown 
7308 Wood Stream Drive 
Indianapolis, In 46254 

HELP LIONS SERVE 
 

BRING IN A NEW 
MEMBER 

 

DISTRICT 25F NEWSLETTER 
May 2012  “MAKE A DIFFERENCE”  Volume 2 Issue 10 

 

Lions District 25-F Newsletter 
November    2015 We Serve 

 — A publication of the Lions District 25-F Inc. — 
www.lions25f.org  


